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A word from your Minister General é 

Recently I was blessed with a retreat experience ~ such a gift! As we 

know, some are called to the mountains  to perhaps climb new heights 

é some are drawn to the trails of wooded areas  to perhaps walk in new 

directions é some thirst for the vast openness of the ocean  to perhaps 

experience the refreshment of living waters! The awesomeness of the 

ocean accentuates our continued need to put out into the deep !  

 

Our Spring Regional Meetings  in May, as facilitated by Sr. Lynn Jarrell, osu , provided for us 

a reality check  for our ônow momentõ. The State of the Community Report , which I shared 

with you on July 9 th , allowed an opportunity to literally check in  on that reality! It is within 

that context that I found myself on retreat at the ocean seeking the gift of refreshment.  

 

Reflecting on these recent three months it seems our prevalent experience has been one 

of delving ever more  into the deep . The Leadership Team has truly invested much  time, 

dialogue, discernment, and thought in order to make decisions that really have surfaced 

from the deep ! As we face the actual reality of our present census at 99 Professed Sisters 

with a median age of 82, along with five Sisters in our formation programs, we recognize 

our need to ôthink outside the boxõ as we move forward to fill certain roles of importance! 

 

In early June we implemented a new paradigm at our Lurana Health Care Residence  with 

our first lay person as Administrator. Certainly Janice Selfridge  is not a new face to us, but 

we now entrust this important role to Janice as we transition components of the Medical 

Finance Office to staff from Brenner, McDonagh & Tortolani Financial Advisory firm.  

 

In late June the Leadership Team was at our mission in Edmonton, Alberta, Canada for 

meetings. At our Lurana Shelter  where we provide a safe haven to women and children 

fleeing domestic violence we have phenomenal staff, volunteers and Board Members; we 

welcome Sarah Cornett  to the Executive Director role at the Shelter!  

 

We are extremely cognizant of the blessing of all of our staff who minister with  us at our 

various ministerial programs and within our Graymoor departments. Within this newsletter 

you will see some photos and tidbits of information about some of the 

staff who are partners with us in these diverse areas. We are ever grateful 

for the gift of these amazing women as they journey with us in ministry!  
 

Continuing to put out into the deep  

with your Leadership Team ...  
 



 ~ Motherhouse Coordinator ~  
by Sr. Leila Spaulding, Motherhouse Coordinator   

~ St. Francis Convent, Graymoor  
 
Hello to All our Sisters, wherever you live the Gospel! 
 

Greetings and prayers from our Mother House to your abode.  The month of  May 
saw two of this yearôs Jubilarians doing the Motherôs Day honor of ócrowning our 
Blessed Mother in our beautiful chapel.  Sr. Lucinda accompanied Sr. Consiline 
Flynn down the aisle for the simple, touching ceremony. Sr. Mavis, our Golden Jubilarian, had not 
yet arrived from  Japan.  Mavis  flew into Newark via Toronto on the  last day of  May.  Sr. Lu-
cinda Patterson  was our last Silver Jubilarian for a while to come. 
  
So one Jubilarian came to us from near the óLand of the Mid-Night Sun,ô while another arrived 
from the óLand of the Rising Sun,ô and our Diamond Jubilarian, Sr. Consiline, approaches her 
time of the óSetting Sun!ô (As do we all!!) 
 

Our Sistersô Jubilee on Saturday, June 16, 2018 went well.  Our Friarsô Minister General, Brian 
Terry, was with us to celebrate the Jubilee Liturgy in our Chapel.  The Sister Jubilarians and their 
guests enjoyed a meal in the Motherhouse dining room following the Mass.  Later in the after-
noon, the Jubilarians had time for sharing with their relatives and friends in designated locations 
within the Motherhouse.  God blessed us with a beautiful blue-skies day!  All were safe and well. 
 

July came upon us in a rush!  Sisters were going off to vacation or retreats, or just up to the swim-
ming pool at the Mother Lurana House.  On July 9th, the Feast of Our Lady of the Atonement, we 
celebrated by having our Friars join us for Mass and dinner.  Even Brother Benny (Benedict Tera-
sawa, SA, born 2/25/1925 in Japan), our oldest Friar, joined us for Mass and dinner, gliding along 
with his walker! Our Sistersô Choir, as usual, sang beautifully ~ sounding really superb! 
 

My days, besides doing the ordinary-have-to-do things, also contained time for shredding old 
files, filing, sorting, documenting and packing.  I am trusting that in 2 weeks time, all will be in 
order for the arrival of the new Motherhouse Coordinator, Sr. Laurie Jeanne MacDonald when she 
walks in the office door in mid-August.  During the last weeks before July 31, I was blessed with 
not just two, but three men assigned for convent maintenance from the Inn.  So Robert, Brian and      
Raymond were a wonderful help, lifting, washing walls, etc.  I was so grateful to have them help 
us.  Please keep the men at St. Christopherôs Inn in your prayers.  Thanks! 
 

One last thought: Last week, we shipped off by FedEx two packages of summer brown habit ma-
terial to our mission in the Philippines.  We had heard, ñdo not send by regular mail, it may not 
arrive.ò In my imagination I could see a little Filipino mother with 10 children all wrapped in our 

Franciscan brown!! But thankfully, the material 
arrived safely at the door of our Sistersô convent in 
the Philippines! Actually, we could say it was re-
ceived in record time. So my Sisters, if you send 
packages to our Sisters in the Philippines, send by 
FedEx ð that is what our Sr. Susan Boyle did! 
 
I pray that our God of Unconditional Love hold 
each of you daily.  Thank you for your support to 
me during these past three years.  ~ Sr. Leila 



< Kathy Tappen  RN &  
      Luann Brown  LPN > 

Nurse Coordinator Team,  
Lurana Health Care Residence  

 

Janice Selfridge 
Administrator,  

Lurana Health Care Residence  
at St. Francis Convent, Graymoor 

< Sarah Cornett 
Executive Director,  
Lurana Shelter 

Edmonton, AB, Canada 
 
 
 

UPCOMING in SEPTEMBER 2018 ~ 

Sr. Laurie MacDonald > 
Motherhouse Coordinator, 
St. Francis Convent 
Graymoor, Garrison, NY 

 
 
 



Justice, Peace and Integrity of Creation 
 

by Sr. Margaret Sikora, Director of  JPIC 
 


